COMMUNITY PRESERVATION COMMITTEE
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Memorial Town Hall ( One Library Street ( Georgetown MA  01833


Community Preservation Committee Meeting

[image: image3.wmf]Tuesday, May 27, 2008

Held at 7:30 PM in the

Town Hall Third Floor Meeting Room
Meeting Minutes

In attendance: I. Wye, C. Shreder, R. Talbot, J. DiMento, H. LaCortiglia

Meeting called to order at: 7:38 PM
Motion by R. Talbot to pay the following bills

Second by I. Wye

Motion Carries – unanimously 
	 
	 
	 
	VENDOR
	VENDOR

	NAME
	AMOUNT
	INVOICE #
	DATE

	Community Newspaper
	$228.90
	112598-cn11637583
	04/27/08

	S. Essex Registry of Deeds
	$75.00
	7333:27644-286
	03/31/08

	Walker -Kluesing Design
	 
	$5,000.00 
	n/a
	04/21/08

	Martha Lyon Landscape
	 
	$4,000.00 
	2
	04/30/08

	Postage Meter
	 
	$100.00 
	n/a
	n/a

	Kopelman & Paige
	$352.00 
	73309
	03/21/08


Old Business: 

Regarding the Active Recreational Land purchase: 

On one of the parcels (Map 16 lot 12) there are the remains of a cellar hole. Ed Desjardins informally mentioned to Jim Dimento about the possibility of additional deed research during the title search process in order to find out more information about the cellar hole. 

I. Wye from the Historical Commission will raise this issue at the next Historical Commission meeting and report back to the CP Committee.
Carl answers a question asked by R. Talbot regarding the fanwort and the necessity of treatment of the pond this year. He informs the board that no treatment will be needed this year.

As an announcement: All CPC recommended articles passed at town meeting.

C. Shreder notes that the wording of the motion for the Harry Murch Park was changed from the floor at Town Meeting to be different from what was recommended by the CP committee. Now the entire project for the restoration of the Historical park (as opposed to the recommended site preparation pase only) is to be completed for $150K.

New Business: 
Issue: Date for acceptance of Project Suggestions for the FY 2010 cycle

Motion by C. Shreder to begin accepting project suggestions for the 2010 cycle starting on August 1. with a closing date of Nov 15; with the caveat that the Committee would accept emergency suggestions prior to that if needed.
Seconded by I. Wye
Motion carries – unanimously
Issue: Currently there are no CPC representatives appointed from the Affordable Housing Task Force or the Georgetown Housing Authority 

Motion by I. Wye to send letters to the two boards asking them to appoint representatives  to the Cpc

Seconded by C. Shreder
Motion Carries  -- unanimously
The Chairman will send letters to GHA & AHTF
The Committee members discuss possible projects that they would like to see for the upcoming cycle
J. Dimento mentions the possibility of the Central St. playground being funded by CPC

C. Shreder talks about stormwater revamp of the pond

R. Talbot mentions the community garden needs a parking area.

J. DiMento mentions there should be a fund for historic artifact purchases
R. Talbot mentions access improvements to the boat ramp at Pentucket Pond.

J. Dimento mentions a mural of the historic Ice House

Motion by C. Shreder to adjourn  

Seconded by R. Talbot
Motion Carries -- unanimously

Adjournment: at 8:50pm

The Town of Georgetown’s Community Preservation Committee Thanks You for Your Support in the Year 2008.

Visit us on the Web at: www.georgetowncpc.com
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